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“Beulah does things to you. It gets into your blood- 
stream”. The significant comment of a welcome visitor, 
one of our ministers who has been labouring with another 
denomination for many years. With this sentiment an 
increasingly large number of people fervently agree! 
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From north, south, east and west, throngs of people 
came to enjoy the inspiring and enriching fellowship of 
Beulah Camp Meeting. From Newfoundland to Alberta, 
from Maine to Missouri, came a throng of people, drawn 
by the magnetism of Beulah Camp! 
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Among welcome visitors were Dr. D. IL Vanderpool, 
General Superintendent of the Church of the Nazarene; 
Dr. Willard Taylor, the president of Canadian Nazarene 
College; Rev. Bruce Taylor, the superintendent of the 
Maritime District of the Nazarene Church; Rev. J. S. A. 
Spearman, president of the Canada Conference of the 
Wesleyan Methodist Church; Rev. John Keith, of Toronto, 
Ontario, superintendent of the Ontario District of the 
Pilgrim Holiness Church; Dr. Edward Dow, son of the late 
Rev. H. 8. Dow, his wife and family, of Trenton, Ontario; 
Rev. E. B. M. Wheelock, of the British and Foreign Bible 
Society, and many, many others too numerous to mention. 
At least a dozen denominations was represented during the 
Camp. 

Five new cottages built since last year’s Camp Meet- 
ing occupied this year, also a dozen trailers, and a number 
of tents. And all hotel and dormitory rooms reserved 
more than three months before the Camp was scheduled to 
open. Those who did not have reservations occupied rooms 
of some who cancelled, others in homes of our good friends 
of Brown’s Flat community. More cottages to be construct- 
ed this year, if Jesus tarries, 

A great team of workers at Beulah this year. Excellent 
preaching, wonderful music, soul-thrilling singing. A lovely 
Hammond Organ, installed by Neil MacCallum, of Moncton, 
representative of the Willis Co., and loaned to us without | 
charge for the entire Camp Meeting period. Our grateful 
thanks to Neil! 
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The spacious Tabernacle was filled for the opening 
service of the Camp. And for practically every evening 
service during the ten day period. On the week-ends it 
would not begin to accommodate the crowds. Some estimat- 
ed that on the last Sunday there were as many outside 
as within. Let us pray that the Lord will lay it on some- 
body’s heart to provide means for the enlargement of 
the Beulah Tabernacle. An urgent need! 
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A wonderful Daily Vacation Bible School programme 
at Beulah again this year. It seems to enlarge and im- 
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brove every year. Mrs. Ruth Black and her fine staff of 
workers rendered a fine service. More than 125 children 
enrolled. A fine D. V. B. S. programme enjoyed by a near 
capacity crowd. The Children’s Tabernacle bulging already! 

A thrilling Bible Quiz finals between teams from 
Perth and Truro! Truro won by a narrow ten point margin, 
the narrowest margin by which they could win under the 
point system ruling these contests. Both teams were 
worthy of the congratulations showered upon them. They 
were good winners and good losers! And they all won in 
gaining and retaining a thorough knowledge of the Gospel 
of John. 

A fine service in the interests of Bethany Bible Col- 
lege, under the direction of the president, Rev. C. BE. 
Stairs. Students past and present spoke briefly, but very 
effectively. People were made more conscious of the 
great ministry Bethany is performing. 

“The best missionary day yet”, a statement heard 
repeatedly.A fine Home Mission Rally in the morning with 
a pastor, a layman, and an out-going missionary, all 
products of Home Mission churches, gave brief messages 
which stirred interest in this vitally important branch of 
the work. Reports of the Home and Foreign Boards and 
the Women’s Missionary Auxiliary highlighted the after- 
noon meeting, with interesting question and answer periods 
sandwiched between reports. The evening Foreign Mission 
Rally was climactic in attendance, spirit, and challenge. 
Tapes recorded the service and will carry it to South 
Africa and Rhodesia. Kenneth Kierstead and Miss Alice 
Sterritt delivered brief messages of greetings to native 
workers and Christians of our mission fields. Spontaneous 
blessing broke upon the meeting. Fine messages by Dr. 
and Mrs. Storer Emmett, followed by the dedication to 
the Lord of their little girl, Bethany Joy. And the closing 
scene! Before the altar stood the Emmett family, await- 
ing the prayer of consecration, and they were joined by 
scores of young people who came to declare obedience 
to God’s call wherever He might desire to use them, at 
home or abroad. A fervent prayer by the Alliance Super- 
intendent, Rev. H. R. Ingersoll, and the singing of “I'll 
Go Where You Want Me To Go” as hundreds turned toward 
the Tabernacle doors and the future. The thrill and chal- 
lenge still lingers! 

An impressive Memorial and Ordination Service Friday 
afternoon. Tribute was paid to the memory of Rev, C. S. 
“Uncle Sim.” Hilyard, ordained as a minister of the 
Alliance 58 years ago, who went to be with the Lord 
during the last church year, by Rev. F. A. Dunlop, president 
of the Ministerial Association, who spoke briefly, and by 
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